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GIS 

• We provided Parks and Grounds with updated mowing maps. 

• She finished the upgraded GIS project and moved it into the active test environment. 

• Sarah updated our GIS application licensing as requested by ESRI. 

• She coordinated with Horry County and Azteca for the upgrade to Cityworks server 15.2.9. 

 

Technology  

• During October, we continued work for the Christmas light show. We pulled cable for Santa’s 

village. We also repaired light controllers. Roxanne worked on sequencing for the music 

coordination at the show. 

• We spec’d a new Hewlett Packard Generation 10 server. This will replace one that we are retiring 

from VMWare service as a server host. 

• We discovered a problem with our disaster recovery efforts and are working to resolve the issue. 

• We continue to work on our fleet of video cameras. During October, we ordered an additional 16 

for areas around City Hall. 

• We provided Johnson Controls (our HVAC contractor) with secure access to their monitoring 

software. 

 

Websites 

• Rob and Sarah completed the Employee Handbook disclaimer application. 

• Rob and Sarah researched what is needed for the Beach Services app including in-house costs. 

• Rob got the flu vaccine registration application up. It worked well and is now down until next 

needed. 

• According to “Stat Counter” NMB.US had 23,430 unique visitors in October versus 57,836 in 

September. PARKS.NMB.US had 15,573 unique visitors in October compared to 13,371 in 

September. Aquatics and Fitness had 5,245 unique visitors in October compared to 5,137 in 

September. Public Safety had 3,935 unique visitors in October compared to 6,174 in September. 

The Sports Park site had 29,339 unique visitors in October compared to 16,871 unique visitors in 

September.  

• So far this year (11/26/18) the Sports Park has had 493,891 unique visitors compared to all of 

2017 where we had 506,957 uniques. 


